Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, August 29, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly Work Session with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present for the meeting. Staff present were Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney. Others present were Sheriff Andy Hester, Janet Winter, Election Superintendent, Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, Mr. Jerry Lewis, Mr. Nathan Bartell and Mrs. Rose Mary Hall.

Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioner Hall gave the invocation.

Commissioners discussed 2017 Tax Levy for Turner County.

Commissioners discussed board reappointment of Mrs. Foltz to the Library Board for another three-year term beginning July 1, 2017 and ending June 30, 2020.

Commissioners discussed appointing a voting delegate for the business session at the 2017 ACCG Legislative Leadership Conference October 11-13, 2017.

Commissioners discussed Safety Discount Program requirements for policy year 2018.

Motion by Commissioner Burgess seconded by Commissioner Hall to adjourn the meeting at 6:11 p.m.

Sam McCard, Chairman	
Attest:	
	Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk